

Eildon Primary School No. 3931

School Values: Respect-Resilience-Cooperation-Integrity-Achievement

Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and resilient learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth.

45 High Street, Eildon ... 3713

Phone: 03 5774 2074 Fax: 03 5774 2599

E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Web: www.eildonps.vic.edu.au

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington

Newsletter 21

6 December 2019



Students of the Week - 29 Nov & 6 Dec 2019

Juniors

Olivia McKernan

Olivia has Achieved more confidence in sharing and reading aloud in class.
Well done, Olivia!

Hunter Ricco

Hunter has shown many leadership qualities by helping others in maths and making sure everything was clean after making our salad. Great Achievement, Hunter!

Andrea Hall

Middles

Lachlan Tatham

Lachlan showed great Achievement this week listening attentively during class! Well done Lachlan!

Olivia Gourlay

For creating and sharing wonderfully descriptive reflection in her camp journal.

Rebecca Mangelsdorf

Seniors

Jade Johnson

Jade demonstrates the value of achievement by working hard and staying focused in class.

Jade Johnson

For creating and sharing wonderfully descriptive reflection in her camp journal.

Hayley Crowle

Friendly Reminder®

Monday 9th - Friday 13th

Swimming every afternoon

Wednesday 11th

Parents' Club meeting & dinner at Alexandra Hotel at 6:30pm

Thursday 12th

Grade 6 Graduation

Friday 13th

Prep /1 /2 Sleepover

Thursday 19th

Christmas Concert 7:00pm

Friday 20th

Lion's Club BBQ

Last day of school!

HAPPY CHRISTMAS TO

Appreciations

Year 9 Students & Teachers from the Knox School for the voluntary community work they completed at our school, playing literacy games in the classrooms and gardening around the school grounds.

Principal's Report Term 4, Week 9 - 2019

With only two week of school left, we really are getting to the end of the year now and it is amazing to think of all that has been accomplished in 2019.

The Knox School students visited again last week and made such a difference to the grounds. They spread mulch, weeded the gardens, shifted wood, top dressed the soccer field and much more. They also played some wonderful reading games with the students during class. It was a delight to have them at our school again and we look forward to future visits.

Waratah Camp was a wonderful experience for all who attended. So many wonderful activities were enjoyed by the students who grew in many ways from this unique opportunity. Thanks to the staff who attended and the kids for the cooperation, resilience and enthusiasm they demonstrated.

The Inaugural Summer's Eve Ball was very successful and thanks to the parents who supported the event. Thanks also to the staff, parents and students who helped out in one way or another. Looking forward to Ball #2 in 2020 – theme ideas?

The MARC Van Literature Festival was a huge success. The children worked with the authors to improve their writing skills and got to see how the professionals work.

This week the students met with the Shire for a forum around the future of playspaces in Eildon. It was a great opportunity for the kids to voice their ideas and we are grateful for this proactive consultation and look forward to seeing the process unfold.

Congratulations to Brandon Van Ginkel who has been nominated as the recipient of the Rotary Club of Alexandra Encouragement Award. Brandon has been a great school captain and has set a model example in terms of this academic achievement and connection to his peers. Well done Brandon, we are so proud of you!

Next week we are swimming weather permitting and we also have whole school transition on Tuesday, Grade 6 Graduation Thursday night and P12 Sleepover on the Friday night!

Keep doing your nightly reading everyone, not long to go now!

Mr Harrington

Ryan Sproles (Seniors)For demonstrating Achievement by playing soccer with great energy and sportsmanship with the Knox School students.

ART AWARDS

Cooper Power (Juniiors)

For demonstrating Achievement with creating a stylish number 9 to decorate the Community Céntre for the Summer's Eve Ball.



Eildon Reserve Precinct Community Consultation



Tuesday 10 December

3.30 - 6.30pm Eildon Primary School

Saturday 14 December

9 - 11am Outside Foodworks

PARENTS' CLUB CHRISTMAS RAFFLE

Yes

REER EN MER MEN MER ME

It's coming up to that time of year again and we are asking families to please donate a nonperishable food iter any Christmas item suitable for our Chr Raffle perishable food item or

suitable for our Christmas Hamper

Please leave your item at the school office.

Raffle books will be going home this week please check your child's school baa.

Thank you for your support Anita Keddell & Parents' Club Committee





A very busy week!!

All the kids on camp were super excited to be learning to surf!

Juniors had fun making a very colourful salad! Some photos from the 'Summer's Eve Ball"





















Kindergarten Report - 6 December, 20

The children have been busy in the playground tending to our successful garden beds. We are starting to harvest some strawberries while the tomatoes are a little further behind.

We were also very excited to be making sushi at kinder, one of the children's favourites. This experience also provided opportunities to reflect on the Japanese culture as we have been touching on basic Japanese language though out the year.

The Japanese language program will provide the children with a great foundation for their future language development in the school setting.

Transition took place again in the Foundation, 1,2 room. The children have settled in extremely well and the dynamics in that room for next year look fantastic.

We are looking forward to sharing our Christmas spirit with our friends from the Darlingford Nursing home on our final visit for the year, Monday 16th December.

We have been very busy getting prepared for Christmas, doing a lot of Christmas arts and crafts and learning popular Christmas carols. A big thank you to the children from the middles classroom who have visited us to help teach the children the carols. The middles children will also be present to help with our Christmas carols on our break up day Wednesday 18th December.

Cheers.

Megan and Kass









JUNIOR NETBALL 2020 Grab your friends & join the fun!

JUNIOR-B-COMPETITION

This exciting and fun introductory netball competition is open for all children in grades 4-6, and is a great way to learn new skills in a fun environment. Season will commence February 2020 and will run through Term 1 and 2. Further information will be available at your child's school soon.

NET-SET-GO

Plans are underway for season 2020! Next year we will be starting in late February and will run during term 1 and 2. Net-Set-Go is open to all boys and girls aged 5-10 years attending primary school. More information will be provided at the beginning of February.



FOR MORE INFORMATION REGARDING JUNIOR-B COMPETITION: JODY COLLINS/ 0428 897 476

FOR MORE INFORMATION REGARDING NET-SET-GO: PHOEBE PARKER/ 0408 147 083 ALEXANDRANETSETGO@GMAIL.COM FACEBOOK.COM/NETSETGOALEXANDRA2020







December 2019

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
						I
2	3	4	5	6 Newsletter *HAPPY* BIRTHDAY! Sam	7	8
	Waratah Beach Camp 3/4/5/6			3/4/5/6		
9 Swimming Every Day This Week	Whole School Transition Day HAPPY* BIRTHDAY! Lily-Anne	II EOY Parents' Club meeting at 6:30pm	Grade 6 Graduation at 6:00pm	13 Prep/1/2 Sleepover	14 Pick up P/1/2's at 9:30am	15
16	17	18	19 7:00pm Christmas Concert	20 Last Day Lions BBQ Newsletter	21	22
23	24	25 HAPPY CHRISTMAS TO ALL	26	27 *HAPPY* BIRTHDAY! Lana & Miss Mangelsdorf	28	29
30	31	HAPPY NEW YEAR				



Eildon Primary School 45 High Street Eildon VIC. 3713

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington

Phone: 03 5774 2074 Fax: 03 5774 2599

E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

www.eildonps.vic.edu.au Web: